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Mission 
The mission of the Commission on the Public’s 
Health System (cphs*) is “to fight for equal 
access to quality health care services for 
everyone regardless of their race, ethnicity, 
language spoken, diagnosis, or the ability to pay.”  
This mission guides our work, which we 
accomplish by:  involving our board and 
membership, working closely with community 
organizations and unions, and forming or joining 
coalition efforts on important issues.  Some of the 
things that we have accomplished and will 
continue to pursue: 

 





Mobilizing our Board and our Members:  
The cphs* Board is active in all aspects of the work of the 

organization. cphs* holds eleven monthly membership 

meetings, inviting guest speakers, discussing priorities, 

planning collaborative activities and gathering volunteers for 

projects. 

 



Advocating for Community Health: 

cphs* worked on the St. Vincent’s 

Community Health Assessment Task 

Force, set up by elected officials and the 

local community boards, after the closing 

of the hospital.  The goal of the Task 

Force was to identify health needs not 

being met after the closing of the hospital.  

The role of cphs* was to ensure that the 

voices of low-income and communities of 

color were heard in the process of 

assessing the community’s needs.  cphs* 

developed a survey instrument, later 

adapted for on-line survey by Hunter 

College, and worked with the tenants 

Fulton Houses to collect and disseminate 

the findings. 
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Advocating for Community Health: 
• cphs* stimulated discussions at membership meetings to 

understand what public health impacts there were in affected 

communities.  Presentations by community representatives, 

along with nurses and doctors who volunteered post-Sandy.  

There was recognition that the city and state had no public 

health safety net in place, which stimulated other work. 

• When NYU hospital Center received $150 million in FEMA 

aid, while hospitals like Bellevue, who truly are a safety-net 

hospital, still were waiting for aid; CPHS became appalled and 

sprung to action to question what was going on.   Actually, Ms. 

Wessler, Director at the time, was interviewed by an NBC 

reporter about that. Check out the report at 

http://www.nbcnewyork.com/investigations/I-TEAM-FEMA-

Grants-to-NYU-Questioned--189090071.html 
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Protecting the Safety Net  
• cphs* received funding from the City Council to support the 

health care safety net work that we do.  This funding allows 
cphs* to focus strongly on this issue. 

• A huge challenge to the safety net continued this year based on 
the proposals emanating from the Governor’s appointed 
Medicaid Redesign Team (MRT). cphs*, with others, mobilized 
community organizations and residents to testify and raise 
concerns about the impact of Medicaid cuts in increasing health 
care disparities. Because of organizing, a Disparities 
Committee was set up for the second round of the MRT, which 
focused on planning and redesign. Eight of the 16 members 
appointed to this committee were recommended by 
cphs*/SOS-C. In addition, perhaps as a direct or indirect result 
of this work, the State Health Commissioner created a new 
office with an Associate Commissioner of Minority Health and 
Health Disparities Prevention. Yvonne Graham, a well-known 
advocate, was appointed to this position.  

 



Protecting the Safety Net  
• cphs* and SOS-C focused on an MRT committee set up to look at the 

hospital system in North and Central Brooklyn. A 5- member 
committee, chaired by the financier Stephen Berger, developed a 
report that recommended merging hospitals and reducing the number 
of inpatient beds in an already medically underserved community. 
SOS-C mobilized for a public hearing and monitored all of the actions 
of this committee. A critique of the final report was well-received and 
widely circulated. In addition, SOS-C created the Brooklyn 
Stakeholders Workgroup subcommittee, which has been meeting to 
influence the Brooklyn Health Care Crisis. 

• SOS-C was represented (BPN, NYLPI, and cphs*) on a Task Force 
set up by State Senator Sampson and co-coordinated by the Brooklyn 
Borough President’s office. A summary of its report and 
recommendations was prepared. In addition, SOS-C members met 
with many of the Brooklyn elected officials, stimulating a Public Forum 
sponsored by Councilmember Eugene, and a large round-table of 
elected officials, health care providers, unions, and community 
organizations.  

 
 

 

 



Protecting the Safety Net 
• SOS-C planned a large round-table meeting to broaden the 

organizations involved in the Brooklyn efforts. We were asked 
by Senator Sampson to join a Task Force set up to plan for 
Brooklyn, Interfaith and Wyckoff Hospitals. By June, cphs* and 
the other organizations were invited to submit a proposal to do 
a community health needs assessment in North and Central 
Brooklyn. This proposal was funded by the State Health 
Department, the Foundation at Interfaith Medical Center, and 
the Brooklyn Hospital Center. The months of July through 
November were spent in: doing a survey, analyzing the survey 
of 644 residents, writing the analysis of the survey, and 
developing community-based recommendations based on the 
feed-back from the surveys – this part of the report was finished 
with the time-table for this project.  In addition, 9 focus groups 
were organized to capture the populations not readily captured 
in the survey. The full report is much delayed and will be 
released sometime in April 2013. cphs*’ version of the survey 
work is on our website. 



Protecting the Safety Net 
• cphs* has long advocated for major changes in the allocation of the 

state’s Charity Care pools, which total over $1 billion a year in 
funding. cphs* used the report developed for cphs* by Dr. Alan Sager 
which was funded through a grant from the Robert Sterling Clark 
Foundation.  The report had an analysis of the current system and 
proposed alternative methodologies for distributing the funds. cphs* 
summarized the proposal and circulated for sign-on support, with over 
50 organizations endorsing the proposal.  The eventual 
recommendations from the State Health Department adopted some of 
the cphs* proposals; however the proposed implementation still 
creates problems. cphs* has initiated a new campaign to ensure that 
changes are made, and that legislation is enacted in this state 
legislative session.  Working with Assembly member Gottfried, state 
legislation was drafted to phase in changes in charity care distribution. 
The proposal would have the money following uninsured patients and 
would target high Medicaid hospitals with additional dollars. The State 
Assembly caved to pressure from hospitals, not shortening the 
payment transition time thus potentially threatening the loss of 
additional federal funding. cphs* has also been working on defining 
the safety net so money gets allocated to the right facilities in 
communities of need. 

 



Protecting the Safety Net 

• cphs* has been a major supporter of the Health and Hospitals 
Corporation and its efforts to improve quality of care, safety for 
patients, and improve access to services. cphs* works closely 
with the Council of Municipal Hospitals Community Advisory 
Boards (CMHCAB’s) in organizing this support.  There have 
been many activities relating to HHC.  

• Recently, cphs* joined New York State Nurses Association 
and DC 37, and community organizations to fight a proposal to 
privatize all of the HHC dialysis services. cphs* got 
information questioning the company that was to take-over 
dialysis services.  Testimony at the HHC Board and committee 
meetings raised the bar in reviewing this proposal.  Although 
the proposal was approved, cphs* is part of monitoring what 
is happening to HHC patients needing dialysis. 





Being on the Frontlines of the Budget Battles  
• cphs* continues to coordinate the People’s Budget Coalition for 

Public Health (PBC).  The coalition continues to identify the key 
public health programs and services that either have not been 
proposed for restoration to the city budget, or are proposed for 
additional cuts.   PBC scheduled meetings with Councilmembers 
to discuss these cuts and held two rallies in June, one in front of 
250 Broadway and another on the steps of City Hall. All of PBC’s 
priorities were either fully or partially restored in last year’s 
budget. The coalition is currently working on Fiscal Year 2014’s 
priorities.  

• As a member of MMNY, cphs* participates in discussions of 
what to support and advocate for in the state budget.  In 
particular, cphs* strongly advocates for funding to end health 
care disparities, expand primary care, and to ensure the 
continued viability of the health care safety net. 

 





Planning a Mayoral Forum on Public Health  

• cphs*, with SOS-C, organized a Planning Committee to plan 

a Mayoral Forum on Public Health which was sponsored by 

more than 20 groups. A strategy was developed to ensure that 

public health issues had a spotlight and attention from 

candidates for Mayor.  Questions were developed and sent to 

the Mayoral Candidates.   Additional information was collected 

and a policy paper was developed that detailed Important 

Public Health Issues.  The forum was held on Wednesday, 

January 16th at the LIU Brooklyn and 340/340 tickets were 

registered. Tom Allon, Sal Albanese, Bill Thompson, John Liu 

and many press attended. More information about the issue 

paper and the forum can be found at 

www.wewantapublichealthmayor2013.wordpress.com   
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Publications 



http://www.cphsnyc.org/pdf/Voices_Community.pdf
http://www.cphsnyc.org/pdf/YESNEWYORKCAN.pdf
http://www.cphsnyc.org/pdf/childhealth.pdf
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